
Lazzaro, April (DEQ) 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

April, 

Donna <donna@bobolink.org> 
Wednesday. July 02, 2014 9:42AM 
Lazzaro, April (DEQ) 
RE: Diversco 

In answer regarding Permit # 173-10 I have submitted an application for a Modification to Existing Permit - Permit # 
173-10. 

Due to weather related conditions, we are not operating this plant at the present time. As soon as we under full 
production I will schedule the Visible Emissions Testing. This should be possible well within the time limits specified. I 
will keep you updated of this activity. 

Thank you for your help in this mater. 

Donna Burmania 
Diversco Construction Company 
616-318-040 

From: Lazzaro, April (DEQ} [LAZZAROA@michigan.gov] 
Sent: Monday, June 16, 2014 10:06 AM 
To: Donna 
Subject: Diversco 

Donna, 

As discussed today, Diversco needs to update the General Permit No. 173-10 to reflect current equipment. A Violation 
Notice will be issued, addressed to Dan Timmer. 

Attached are the forms you need for the permit modification and relocation notice submittal. 

Visible emissions testing of the equipment per the permit states that it must be done within 60 days of achieving 
maximum production rate, but not later than 180 days after initial startup. This link has a list of Environmental firms that 
conduct the testing: lillNiliYiXLcnlli;l:lirum.\LQ'{lsJ~L0"'1:1!2LZ:.ld.5~3;!1(:1_1.11i~~:Z5~::JlQJJtml 

Feel free to contact me with questions-

April Lazzaro 
Senior Environmental Quality Analyst 
r'lichigan Department of Environmental Quality 
Air Quality Division 
Grand Rapids District Office 
616-356-0248 


